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CLEAN CROP(R)

METHOXYCHLOR 50W

COMMERCIAL

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING.

REGISTRATION NO. 4878 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

GUARANTEE:  Methoxychlor 50%

UNITED AGRI PRODUCTS
R.R. #2

Dorchester, Ontario
N0L 1G5

NET:  10 kg

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:

FRUITS:  Use 2-4 kg in 1000 L of water for foliage treatment.  Do
not treat during bloom.

APPLES, APRICOTS, CHERRIES, PEACHES, PEARS, & PLUMS:  For control
of Cherry fruit flies and Plum curculio, treat after petal fall.
Use 2-3 applications at 7-14 day intervals.  Follow provincial
recommendations for timing.

CURRANTS, GOOSEBERRIES & STRAWBERRIES:  For the control of
Currant Fruit flies and Strawberry weevils.

VEGETABLES:  Apply 1.7-5 kg to 1000 L of water to cover one ha,
unless otherwise indicated.  Apply when necessary to control
pests.  The amount required depends on the size of the crop
plants.  Repeat if needed.  Do not feed treated vegetable crop or
crop refuse to livestock.



ASPARAGUS:  To control Asparagus beetles, use 1.7-4.3 kg in
1000 L of water per ha.

BEANS:  To control Bean leaf beetles, Bean weevils, Leafhoppers,
and Mexican bean beetles. Do not use on young lima bean plants.

BEETS, CARROTS, EGGPLANT, LETTUCE, PEPPERS, RADISHES, SPINACH &
TURNIPS:  To control Blister beetles, Flea beetles and
Leafhoppers. (May be used on carrots and turnips within one day
of harvest if tops are not to be used for food or feed.)

BROCCOLI, BRUSSELS SPROUTS, CABBAGE, CAULIFLOWER, KALE &
KOHLRABI:  To control imported Cabbage worms and Flea beetles.
Apply at  7-10 day intervals if needed.

CUCUMBERS, MELONS, PUMPKINS & SQUASH:  To control Cucumber
beetles, Flea beetles, Leafhoppers, and squash bug.

ONIONS:  To control Onion thrips.  Apply at 7-10 day intervals.

PEAS:  To control Pea weevils.

POTATOES:  To control Blister beetles, Colorado potato beetles,
Flea beetles, and Leafhoppers.

TOMATOES:  To control Blister beetles, Fall army worms, Flea
beetles, and Tomato fruit worms.

ALFALFA & CLOVER:  To control Alfalfa blotch leafminers, Alfalfa
weevils, Flea beetles, Grasshoppers, Leafhoppers, and Sweet
clover weevils, use 2.25-2.75 kg in 1000 L of water per ha.  May
be applied during bloom in early morning or late evening when
bees are not foraging.  Do not apply within 7 days of harvest or
grazing.

LIMITATIONS:  Do not apply to crops within the pre-harvest
intervals specified below.

1 day   - cucumbers, eggplants, kohlrabi, melons, peppers,
pumpkins, squash,  tomatoes

3 days  - asparagus, cabbage
7 days  - apples, beans, beets, carrots, cauliflower, cherries, 

onions, peas, pears, plums, potatoes, radishes,
turnips

14 days - broccoli, brussels sprouts, currants, gooseberries,
kale, lettuce,  spinach, strawberries



21 days - apricots, peaches

BEEF CATTLE, HORSES, SHEEP, GOATS

Do not apply within 7 days of slaughter.

Beef Cattle - horn flies: Treatments are usually effective for
about three weeks.  Do not apply to dairy cattle.  Spray or Dip:
Use 0.5 to 1.0 kg per 100L water.  As a spray, make sure animals
are wetted to the skin.  Do not dip calves under 1 month of age. 
Use lower rate on young animals and calves.

Horses - fleas, mosquitoes, stable fly: Spray 1.0 to 2.0 kg per
100L water.  Spray 30 to 60 mL per animal and repeat daily if
necessary.  Use lower rate on young colts.

Goats, Sheep - lice, ticks (keds): Do not use on young animals. 
Spray: Use 1.0 to 2.0 kg per 100 mL water.  Spray 30 to 60 mL per
animal after shearing and repeat at 2 week intervals.

PRECAUTIONS:  KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  Avoid inhaling
spray mist or dust.  Use with adequate ventilation.  Avoid
contact with skin, eyes, and clothing.  Wear goggles, chemically
resistant gloves, and long sleeved coveralls when handling this
product.  When using, do not smoke, drink or eat.  Avoid
contamination of feed and food.  Do not contaminate mangers,
drinking troughs, or utensils.  Wash skin with soap and water
after handling or using.  Avoid contamination of ponds, lakes,
streams, and other bodies of water which contain fish life or
which may be used for irrigation or domestic purposes.

FIRST AID:  IF ON SKIN, remove contaminated clothing and wash
skin thoroughly with soap and water.  If irritation develops or
persists, contact a physician.  IF IN EYES, flush with plenty of
water.  If irritation develops or persists, contact a physician.
IF SWALLOWED, induce vomiting by giving syrup of IPECAC.  Repeat
until vomit fluid is clear.  If IPECAC is not available, give the
patient 1-2 glasses of water and cause vomiting by inserting a
finger down the throat.  Repeat with water until vomit fluid is
clear.  DO NOT INDUCE VOMITING OR GIVE ANYTHING BY MOUTH TO AN
UNCONSCIOUS PERSON.  Call a physician or poison control center
immediately.  Take container, label or product name with you to
emergency hospital or physician.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  Slightly irritating to the skin.
Barbituates are antidotal.



DISPOSAL:

1. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional 
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.

2. Make the empty container unsuitable for further use.

3. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial 
requirements.

4. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product 
and the clean-up of spills contact the provincial regulatory
agency or the manufacturer.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:  Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes
any risk to persons or property arising from the use of handling
and accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.

+))


